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The year since our last annual meeting 
has slipped by so quickly that I had to scratch 
my head and refer to notes as to what to say 
in this message. I decided this would be a 
"State of our Association" message, so that 
the membership can appreciate what we have 
in this 31-year-old organization. We have 
had several good friends and members join 
the Regiment in the sky this past year, and 
we mourn their loss. Yet we continue to hold 
our own in membership. With the change in 
our constitution, anyone is eligible for full 
membership who has served under the 63d 
Infantry Division flag. Through this, we have 
welcomed some new members, and I hope, 
are making firm an organization for those who will follow those of us approaching the point 
where we must step down. 

During the final months of last year, our national interest committee held back on 
actions, awaiting the November elections. Now, a resolution has been prepared opposing the 
use of Congress-budgeted funds earmarked for military equipment and training for other 
purposes. Congress should properly allocate additional and separate funding for mercy 
missions, peace-keeping and assistance to other countries, and not allow the military to 
continue diversion of funds for such purposes. This resolution will receive distribution to 
members of the military committees in Congress. 

Letters have been sent to the Bureau of Land Jvlanagement and Congressman Jerry 
Lewis, supporting the expansion of the National Training Center at Fort Irwin, California. 
Additional letter campaigns will be implemented during the coming months. 

You have received our quarterly newsletter, "The Blade", thanks to Colonel J\;lilton 
Bremer's great effort. In addition to the membership, the newsletter also goes to military 
organizations, such as the Reserve Officers Association. He and Lieutenant Colonel Donald 
Wirth are teaming up to publish this annual report. And a word of appreciation is appropriate 
to Jv1ajor General Jerry Josten, who continues to print "The Blade" at no cost to the 
association. J\;lany, many thanks. 

Arranging for our annual meeting has been both an enjoyable and challenging job for 
our board members. Thanks to the sustaining fund contributions from our members, and 
dues from new members, we are solvent, with all expenses paid to date. 

Thank you all for the privilege of serving as president, and my thanks to all the 
members of the Board of Governors, both active and emeritus, for your support, and for a job 
well done. 

Howard B. Eighmy 
Sergeant l\1ajor, AUS-Ret 
President 



Presidenl - 6er8eanl Major liowarcl 5. Ei8hmy 

Vice Presidenl - Major Qaymond li. E~erly 

6ecrelary - Lieulenanl Colonel liarold f. Pelle8rin 

Treasurer - Lieulenanl Colonel 6lanley T. lioverslen 

Assl &crelary- &r8eanl firsl Class Katherine fuller 

lB',o,auFd of GovieJF1nuo1rn 

Colonel Millon I Bremer 

Chief Warranl Officer 4 Layland A. Carron 

Lieulenanl Colonel f red E. Davidson 

Caplain Arlhur Eslerbrook 

Colonel Alberl Mendonca 

Chief Warranl Officer 4 Ceor8e f. Murray, Jr. 

Lieulenanl Colonel James 5. O'Dowd 

Lieulenanl Colonel Jack Wear 

Lieulenanl Colonel Donald L. Wirlh 

Counsel to the Doe.rd of Governors 

Bri8adier General Qoberl D. Upp 



S{)ast S{)residents 

1/66 - 8/66 Lieutenant Colonel Noel 1} Paltinson* 
8/66 - 5/67 Lieutenant Colonel Walter B. Kroener 

1967 -1968 Captain William B. Kuntz 
1968 - 1969 Major Noah f. Modi~tt 

1969 -1970 Lieutenant. Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 
1970 - 1971 Lieutenant. Colonel Jimmy 6. Gozawa * 

1971 - 197'2 Major William T. Allen 
1971 - 1973 Colonel Charles J. McCleery 

1973 - 197 4 Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 
197 4 - 1975 Lieutenant Colonel Durwood D. tticks 

1975 - 1977 Colonel Tommv Q. Gilliam , 
1977 - 1978 Major Howard T. Graber, Jr. 

1978 - 1979 Lieutenant. Colonel &tanley T. Hoversten 
1979 - 1980 Colonel James B. Price, Jr. 

1980 - 1981 Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst It Andreas* 
1981 -1982 Lieutenant Colonel liarold f. Pelle8rin 

1982 - 1983 Lieutenant. Colonel lrvif18 C. Myers 
1983 - 1985 Colonel 111omas V. Chandler 

1985 - 1987 Colonel Charles J. McCleery 
1987 - 1988 Lieutenant. Colonel William A. H~es 

1988 - 1990 Colonel Albert K. Mendonca · 
1990 - 1991 Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

1991 - 1993 Colonel Milton L Bremer 
1993 - Major Dale D. Harl 
1993 - 1995 Lieutenant Colonel James B. O'Dowd 

1995-1997 &r8eant Major Howard B. Ei8hmy 

&r8eanl Major Howard B. Ei8hmy 
Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 

Colonel Charles J. McCleerv 

Lieutenant Colonel &tanley T. Hoversten 
Lieutenant Colonel lrvif18 C. Myers 
Major Howard T. Graber, Jr. 
Captain William J. Marlin* 
Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 
Colonel Albert. L. Mendonca 

, 
Colonel Thomas V. Chandler 
Colonel James B. Price, Jr. 
Colonel Tommy Q. Gilliam 
Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 
Lieutenant. Colonel William A. Hodaes 
Colonel Milton I. Bremer 

* Of IHlonor e-d M e-rnory 

Oonumt§d 1t,o 1th,e lB',<()),a\Jndl ,off Gr<ov,eirnt,oirn 

Bri8adier General Qoberl D. Upp 



Committee for the National Interest - Lieutenant Colonel Fred E. Davidson, Chairman 

Your Committee for the National Interest has, and continues to follow areas of concern. 
These include Maintenance of effective military forces , Improvement in programs of the 
Department of Veterans Affairs, a military health care plan, expansion of the National Training 
Center at Fort Irwin, the proposed change in the method calculating the consumer price index, and 
the American Flag Protection Act. 

Many of you have let your feelings be known to your senators and representatives, and we 
urge you to continue. Please send copies of your letters to me so that we may follow up with 
resolutions or other appropriate actions. 

We must expect to be surprised by events in the future, and therefore must keep alert and 
keep our options open. Support your Reserve forces-they are irreplaceable components of 
America's military . 

You are the ultimate lobbyist- let your voice be heard. 

Publications - Colonel Milton I. Bremer/Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth, Chairmen 

The task of writing and mailing The Blade was made somewhat easier by my purchase of 
a new and faster computer. Unfortunately, it still does not do all the work. It will also become 
easier as Don Wirth-who co-chairs Publications with me-- and I are able to coordinate our 
efforts A big step forward in reducing costs and speeding mail delivery has been our bar-coding of 
the mailing list. It was a multi-stepped process, requiring submitting our mailing list on computer 
disk to the US Postal Service. They corrected as many addresses and zip-codes as they could. Then 
it became a matter of running down misspelled street names, and this required many hours of 
searching post office manuals, on-line directories and asking members for information. 

Taking on the writing of the Annual Report after the skilled work of Tom Chandler was 
also a challenge-- however, an enjoyable one. A new letterhead was designed and will be used in all 
communications with government and other organizations. We are also able, with computers, to 
produce letters and resolutions that truly look professional. As always, we welcome members 
comments and suggestions. 

Financial - Lieutenant Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten, Treasurer 

Beginning January 1, 1997, the fiscal year will conform to the calendar year. Thus this 
report begins January l, 1997, and does not reflect activity before that date. 

1/1/97 - Balance on hand. 
Lncome from contributions (sustaining fund, memorials, etc) .. . 

. .$ 1,305.13 
697.00 

Members Prepayment of Annual Meeting fee. . . ..... . .... . 594.00 

3/11 /97 Expenses to date (Postage, paper, mailing labels, etc.) 
$ 2,596.13 

214.28 

3/11/97 Balance on hand ... ... ... .. . . . .. .. .. . .. .. . . . . ... ... . .. . .... $ 2,381.85 



Annual Mceceiing=l 995=96 
Birngadneir G ,encciral Scc([))H VVallRacccc~ Guest S]-Deakceir 

A well-attended meeting was the 
scene for Brigadier General Scott Wallace 
and Major General Robert Lame to bring a 
revi ew of the activities of their respective 
commands. 

General Wallace, commander of 
Fort Irwin and the National Training 
Center, spoke of the mission of the NTC, 
and how its troops and facilities would be 
used to train and test troops for the Army's 
new concept designated as Force XXI. This 
will be the army of the 21'1 century, using 
new and highly sophisticated equipment 
that is designed to provide not only 
weaponry, but other equipment that will 
provide battlefield information beyond 
anything previously available. The Fourth 
Infantry Division, now assigned to Fort 
Hood, Texas, will be the first division-size organization to be tested under Force XXI at 
the NTC. 

Because of the size of units that will he using its facilities, the area of the NTC 
must be expanded. This has raised concerns among environmental groups, as well as those 
who see the vast desert area either as a recreation area, or as a potential site for mining or 
other commercial ventures. General Wallace addressed the issue of the desert tortoise, 
which is considered an endangered species. He described an operation that retrieves eggs 
from exposed nests, incubates and hatches the young turtles and returns them to their 
natural habitat when they are able to take care of themselves. IAs this report is being 
prep,1red, hearings arc being held by the federal Land Mmwgement Agcnq, which will 
111:1kc recommendations on the Army s efforts to obtain the needed space. Your 
Association, tl1rough the Board o/Covcrnon~ has addressed letters olsupport olthe Army 
to the Agcnq, as well as to other key individuals.] 

General Lame, commander of the 63d Regional Support Command, spoke about 
the transition of the 63d United States Army Reserve Command into the 63d Regional 
support Command, and the expanded responsibilities of the new organization. The ten 
RSC's in the nation are aligned with the ten Federal Emergency Management Agency 
regions. During natural or other disasters, personnel and services of the RSC could be 
activated. The primary mission, however is management and control of subordinak 
elements known as Major Subordinate Commands (MSC) and Direct reporting Units 
(DRU), and providing various support services to other organizations, Reserve units and 
individuals in the geographical area of responsibilities. This area includes Arizona, 
California and Nevada. The ,63d RSC has an authorized command strength of 
approximat<:>ly 16,000 soldiers, and provides services to an additional 90,000 personnel. 



A rapt audience listens to Brigadier General Scott Wallace. 

• From lop: MG Jerry Josten, BG Joe Rebman, MG Bob 
Lame, MG Ted Paulson. 

• Regular attendee, COL Emmett Drennen, enjoys the show. 



.... SGT Rodney Maddox, a member of 
63d Regional Support Command, 
reads his poem honoring the 63d 
Infantry Division. SGT Maddox was 
inn·oduced by MG Robert Lame, the 
RSC commander. 

.... Major and Mrs. Howard Graber enjoy the 
camaraderie of the day . 

.... SGM Thomas Gorden 
enjoys his first meeting 
as a member . 

... General Josten is a winner in the door 
prize drawing, as LTC Bill Hodges checks 
the ticket number. 

• L TC Jim 0 1 Dowd admires the plaque presented to 
him, honoring his service as president, 1994-1995. 



• Are Generals Lame and 
Paulson deep in study, or 
is that the Annual Report 
that is getting such keen 
attention? 

'""Table talk at lunch. Clockwise from left front, General Hixson, Sylvia Bremer, 
General Wallace, Sharon Wallace and Mrs. Hixson. 



Brigadier General Scott Wallace speaks 

about the mission of the National 
Training Center, at Fort Irwin. He 
spoke of the physical facilities and the 
need for more training area to fit the 
requirements of Force XXI. General 
Wallace also discussed the highly­
sophisticated equipment that is coming 
into use, and the high character and 
motivation of his training troops. 

• 

• Major General Robert Lame reVJews the 
changes that resulted from the transition 
from 63d ARCOM to 63d Regional Support 
Command. His discussion detailed the wider 
and more complex responsibilities with 
which his headquarters is now charged. 



• Plaques of apprecmtmn are presented to General Lame and General Wallace 
by Colonel Bremer, as General Hixson looks on. 

A pleased Stan Hoversten, who had just flown back from 
a Reserve Officers Association meeting, is glad he made 
it back in time for the association meeting. 

• 

• A surprised Lieutenant Colonel Stan 
Hoversten is presented the Eagle Award 
for service to the association as 

Treasurer and board member. 



Rcemcemhcer 'VVhcen o O o 

• Corporal Red Skelton, stationed at 
Camp Roberts in 1944, entertains 
the troops with a one-man show at 
the Bowl. 

• Lieutenant Colonel Stewart Hall, Assistant Chief of Staff (G2) of the 30th Infantry Division, escorts 
Winston Churchill off the landing craft following the assault crossing of the Rhine River. Field Marshal 
Sir Bernard Montgomery, 30 th Division Commander Leland Hobha, Sarah Churchill, the Prime Minister's 
daughter, and members of the staff follow. 



Massed colors are prese_Qted during a parade At Camp Roberts 

. + ....... , : ,t 

illt7' . • 

Eyes right! A salute 1s rendered to the reviewing stand during the parade at Camp Roberts m 1965. 



Trooping the line. Division parade at Camp Roberts, 1965 

• Lieutenant Colonel Robert Kleist, 
commanding 3rd Battalion, 27 th Infantry. 
observes a training exercise during 
active duty training at Camp Roberts. 
From left, lLT Phillip Joanou, lLT 
James Donahue, SGT Carmelo Rusco, 
SP4 Ralph Mena . 

.... Divarty preparing to get off a few good 
shots on the firing range. 





• Officers Dinner Party at Camp Roberts, 
California, 1957. Major General and Mrs. 
Hixson are seated at the head table at 
the top of the picture. Brigadier General 
Hall is standing, with Mrs. Hall seated. 
Colonel Louis and Mrs. Kaufman are 
seated in the center of the fourth table 
from the right. 

Major General Hixson, Colonel Kaufman 
and Colonel Hall take the Army s latest 
and greatest weapons carrier out for a trial 
Run. Note the water-cooled machine gun 
in the rear. 



• Major Sims Hamilton marks a bullseye scored by Major Bob Upp. Both qualified as sharpshooters. Major 
Upp was Staff Judge Advocate for the division, and Major Hamilton was his assistant. 

RD 

• Major General Henry Kellogg pins oak leaves on newly-promoted Lieutenant Colonel Robert Upp. 
Lieutenant Colonel Frank Spearman, Chief of Staff, holds the orders. 



The Di.wisio:n General Staff 

Front row, left to right: Brigadier General Stewart L. Hall, Assistant Division Commander; Major General 
William J. Hixson, Commanding General; Brigadier General Louis Kaufman, Division Artillery Commander; 

Colonel Frank Spearman, Chief of Staff. Back row: First Lieutenant Robert Simpson, General's Aide; 
Lieutenant Colonel Charles Bennett, G-2; Lieutenant Colonel William M. Walsh, G-4; Lieutenant Colonel John 

Rawlings, G-1; Lieutenant Colonel Charles J. McCleery, G-3; Captain Albert T. Finnerty, General's Aide. 
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T his year. the Board of Governors felt it appropriate to profile the three general officers who were 
"'at the top" when the orders came down deactivating the 63d Infantry Division. USAR. Thus we 
profile Major General William J. Hixson. Major General Louis Kaufman and Brigadier General 

Stewart L. Hall. all of whom had distinguished careers in both military and civilian life. 

Major General Hixson first enlisted in the Anny National Guard in June. 1927. He was commissioned a 
Reserve Second Lieutenant in the Infantry in December I 932. After several assignments as an active 
Reservist. he served with the Civilian Conservation Corps from 1934 to 1936. January. 1941. General 
Hixson was called to active duty . Subsequent assignments included: Battalion Executive Officer. S-3 and 
S-2. Infantry Replacement Training Center. Camp Roberts. California: the Western Defense Command: 
the Office of Strategic Services: Staff and Faculty, and Assistant Director of Training. Military 
Intelligence Training Corps. Camp Ritchie. Maryland. 

General Hixson· s service in the Mediterranean Theater of Operations included Chief. Joint Intelligence 
Collecting Agency. Battalion Commander and Regimental Executive Officer of the 133d Infantry: Depot 
Executive Officer. and Battalion and Depot Commander. He was released from active duty in February. 
1946. In the Anny Reserve. General Hixson was first assigned to a composite group first designated the 
9th Armor. which became the 13 th Armor and finally the 63d Infantry Division in March. 1953. serving as 
Assistant Division Commander until his appointment as Commanding General in November. 196 l. He 
was promoted to Major General on December 11. 1962. 

The military education of General Hixson has been extensive. The Infantry School Company Officers 
Course. 1936: British School (Canada) Commando Course. 1942: Command and General Staff College. 
1943: Artillery School. Seacoast Branch. Officers Indoctrination Course. 1947: US Naval Amphibious 
Base. Amphibious Warfare Indoctrination Course. 1949: Armored Division Refresher Course. 1951: 
Division Refresher Courses. 1952-65: Atomic Weapons Employment Course. 1957: US Anny Weapons 
School. Chemical. Biological. Radiological Weapons Orientation Course. 1959: US Air Force Air-Ground 
Operations School. Combat Operations Course. 1961: Anny Command Management Orientation Course. 
1962: Senior Officers Counter-Insurgency and Special Warfare Course. 1962: Modem warfare 
Orientation Course. 1963: Senior Reserve Component Officers Course. Anny War College. 1964. 

Decorations awarded General Hixson include the Legion of Merit. Bronze Star Medal. Purple _Heart. 
Anny Commendation medal. Combat Infantry Badge and. as General Hixson put it. "all those other 
things you get.·· 

During the course of his civilian pursuits. General Hixson has been a sales executive with Southern 
California Gas Company. and has served as president of his Lions Club. National Sojourners and 
Reserve Officers Association. 

B rigadier General Stewart L. Hall is a native of New Jersey and a 1932 graduate of Colgate 
University. With dual careers. he describes life insurance as his vocation. and the military as his 
avocation. This began with four youthful summers at Citizens Military Training Camp He then 

enlisted in the New Jersey National Guard's elite horse regiment. the 102d Cavalry (the "Essex Troop"'). 
After serving up through all the enlisted grades. General Hall entered active duty as a second lieutenant 
when his regiment was mobilized in 1940. for World War II. 

Lieutenant Hall was transferred to the 30th Infantry Division. made up of Guard units from Tennessee. 
Georgia and the Carolinas. to organize and command its newly fom1ed 30th Cavalry Reconnaissance 



Troop (Mee; ) After numerous troop schools. culminated b, the Anm ·s Command and General Staff 
College. he \\as appointed Assistant Chief of Staff. G-2 (Intelligence). He sef\cd 18 months in the 
European Theater of Operations. as his division fought five campaigns through Normand,. Northern 
France. Belgium. Holland the Siegfried Linc. Battle of the Bulge and Central Gern1am-. to the meeting 
""ith the Russians on the Elbe River. During the assault crossing of the lower Rhine River. (b, now) 
Lieutenant Colonel Hall personal!, escorted British Prime Minister Winston Churchill across the river. 
much to the disma:, of General Dwight Eisenhower. 

After release from acti,c dut, in 1946. Lieutenant Colonel Hall mo,cd to southern California. remaining 
acti,c in the Arn1, Rescf\'C. He seTYed successivel, as Assistant Chief of Staff. G-3 (Operations). Chief of 
Staff and_ now promoted to Brigadier General. as Assistant Di,·ision Commander of the 63d Infantry 
Di\'ision. USAR. until its deacti,·ation at the end of 1965. Retiring at that event. General Hall had thirt,­
six-and one-half ,cars of scf\icc with the National Guard_ ActiYc Aml, and RescTYe. 

General Halls decorations include the Bronze Star Medal with two oak leaf clusters. the French Croix de 
Guerre ""ith Palm. the Belgian Fourragerc. and the European Theater Medal ""•ith five battle stars. For the 
last five years of his life insurance career. General Hall. a Vice President of Occidental Life of California. 
,\·as General Manager and Managing Director of its subsidiar,. Occidental Life Insurance of Australia. 
until retiring in 197(> 

Major General Louis Kaufman receiYed his commission as a Field Artiller, Second Lieutenant on 
his graduation from the Universit, of California-Los Angeles in 1940. Two months later. he 
was assigned as a batter, commander in the 75 th Coast Artillcr,. Ft. Richardson. Alaska In 

Februar, 1944. now a Captain. he reported to Fort Bliss. Texas. as Executive Officer of the 333d 
Searchlight Battalion. Following completion of the Aml, Ground Forces Course at Ft. Leavenworth. 
Kansas. General Kaufman was Executive Officer of the 51 s' AA Battalion at Fort Bliss. as well as an 
instructor in automatic weapons gunnery. 

Released from active dutY in 1945. he served a number of short tours of actiYe duty until his 
assignment as commander of the 863d Field Artiller, Battalion He later commanded the 718th Field 
Artillery Battalion and the 4th R/H Battalion. In 1960. then-Lieutenant Colonel Kaufman became 
Executive Officer of 63d Division Artillef\·. Promoted to Colonel in 1961. he was named Assistant 
Division Commander in April. 1963. He was promoted to Brigadier General in December, 1963. On 
inactivation of the 63d Di,ision. General Kaufman transferred to the 311 th Logistical Command_ 
subsequent!, becoming the commander. He was promoted to Major General and assumed command of the 
newly-formed 63d US Amly Resef\1e Command. a position he held from December. 1967 until his 
retirement in 1975. 

General Kaufman· s military schooling included refresher courses at the Coast Artillery School. 
the Naval Amphibious Warfare School. The Artillery and Missile School. the Chemical. Biological and 
Radiological Weapons refresher course. and short courses at the Command and General Staff College. 
General Kaufman received his graduate schooling at the University of Southern California. earning both a 
Master and a Doctor of Business Administration degree. He served as Dean of the Graduate School of 
Business at California State University-Pomona. President of Los Angeles City College and Executive 
Vice Chancellor of the Los Angeles Community College District. He also sef\•ed as Chancellor of 
National Universit, in Las Vegas and Los Angeles. 

Among the decorations received were the Am1, Distinguished Sen·icc Medal. Legion of Merit. 
Arnn Commendation Medal and the Arn1cd Forces Reserve Medal. General Kaufman Died Januar, 24. 
1996. 



JUST FOR FUN .. In the next few pages are 
photographs of some members, which go back 
to 19-1-1. Can you guess who they are? The 
amwers are at the end of Whooze :Vuze. 

First to reply to this year's Whooze 
Nuze request was Sylvia Kaufman. who sent a 
contribution in memory of MG Louis Kaufman. 
who died January 2-L 1996. ·'Please express my 
gratefulness to all the members of the 63d 
Infantry Di\ision 
Association who 
came to the 
funeral. and sent 
letters and cards. 
and called I' m 
sorry to be so 
tardy. but Lou· s 
death. even 
though he had 
been ill for a very 
long time. was a 
terrible loss to 
me. 

Syhia 
also wrote that a 
memorial marker was unveiled this past January 
26 at Valley Oaks Cemetery. in Westlake 
Village Taking part in the ceremony. in 
addition to Sylvia. were children Robert 
Kaufman and Michelle Gardner. grandchildren 
Kelly. Robert. Jr.. Casey Jo and Shannon 
Kaufman. and five-month-old great­
granddaughter Ty Louisa Gardner. Friends also 
were present. The service was conducted by 
Rabbi Alan Greenbaum. 

John Tappe writes of some of the 
ad,entures he and his wife enjoyed (')) this past 
vear. --rn late August. Rhodyne and I left from 
iV!arch AFB via KC 135 for Mildenhall. 
England. Didn · t get far! Lights all over the 
instrument panel and smoke in the aircraft. 
Back to March. \vhere we landed with an escort 
of half-a-dozen bright yellow crash trucks and 
fire equipment. followed by guys in their sil,er 
suits into the aircraft. and a fast evacuation 

"Back the next day. and went non-stop 
to Mildenhall with no problems. We flew up. 
over Canada and Greenland [on the polar route] . 
and down to England. Saw the northern lights 
on the way-awesome! Spent three weeks in 
England. Great vacation. Rental car was hit by a . 
truck while parked-the insurance waiver with a 
Gold Visa card works! Didn ' t cost us a penny! 
"Used some military-connected quarters in 
England. Officers ' Club at Mildenhall (good}; 
Raval Fleet Club in Plymouth (not good). Royal 
Sailors Home Club in Portsmouth (good) . On 
the way home. got as far as Dover. Delaware on 
a C-5A. but had to play some games after that. 
Rhodyne flew home commercial. and I bounced 
around Space A for a couple of days. I finally 
flew into Los Alamitos on a C-141. It's always 
an adventure! " 

"Enjoying retirement." writes Minor 
White. 'T ve become a rose gardener. a most 
satisfying endeavor. Last September. spent three 
weeks in Columbus and Savannah. Georgia. 
with an old Army buddy. This March will again 
be back in good old · Joe-ja • to enjoy the big 
Saint Patrick ' s day party in Savannah. Really 
love the Old South." 

Bill Monsanto is never too wordy 
when he reports his doings. but his crazy sense 
of humor always shows through. '· Another good 
year of not having you guys see me lowered into 
the ground. As you guys are meeting, I will be 
visiting my home in the old Panama Canal Zone 
for the last time before it is turned over to 
Panama in 2000. I will be checking out the 
beaches where I used to "skinny-dip·· , the bars 
where they served under-age drinkers. and all of 
the other places where I wouldn ·t let my sons go 
in their youth . Nostalgia is wonderful. if you can 
still remember it."' 

Then Bill added a note that asks the 
alwavs unanswerable question. ··Milt. it"s been 
over ·20 vears since we were at ARCOM. Where 
the hell did those vears go·1•· Golly. Bill. I don · t 
even know where last week went. 

From Nipomo. California. Ed Barr 
gave as succinct a report as one could "Still 



sun1,ing.·· Let's hope that continues. Ed still 
owns Barr Safes in Nipomo. 

Ra~ Edger!~ wrote about a major 
accomplishment he and his wife. Dorthea ha,·c 
just completed. ··we have finished a 580-pagc 
family history. which includes information on 
56 allied families and an e:>..1ensive bibliography 
We donate hardbound copies to major 
genealogical libraries. 

·'We proved that anyone \\1th a little 
interest can do it--:iust start at the National 
Archives in Laguna Niguel and your local 
library. We believe that a family history is one 
of the greatest gifts we can leave to our 
children.,. 

Ray is a faithful member of the Board 
of Governors. and makes the trek up from 
Oceanside to the Los Angeles area for even· 
board meeting. 

Evidenth as busy as ever. Mike 
Schirm reports on his activities. ·'We sold the 
grape vineyard in the Coachella Valley. but I 
still do life insurance. living trusts and annuities 
for friends. 

··1 am the Los Angeles Chairman for 
Employer Support for the Guard and Resen1e. 
We are the liaison people between employer and 
resen1ist when the reservist is called to active 
duty. Now that resen'ists from all the sen1ices 
are being called for e:>..ira active dut,. we are 
busy with liaison efforts more and more these 
davs. 

--0ur son. Chris. lives way off in New 
York. He has a son. Erin. and we visit even 
other year. Our daughter. Marilynn. is happily 
married and living in Woodland Hills. so Cathy 
and I often get an opportunity to spoil our 
granddaughter. Rachael." 

Hamilton Sm~ih is a busy individual. 
He writes. '"On December 4. 1996. I was elected 
Mayor of the City of Santa Clarita. A most 
rewarding and challenging position. In addition. 
I sen1e as a Special Assistant to Congressman 
Howard P ··suck'· McKean. of the 25 th 

Congressional District. My main responsibility 
is to handle his senice academy appointments ... 

The briefest reply received came from 
BG Stewart Hall: ··Dead in the water. but still 
afloat." In spite of the health problems Stew and 

Ed,1hc put up with. it's the kind of feisty. to the 
point comment we would expect from him. He 
did respond to the request for pictures. and sent 
excellent and interesting photos. some of which 
you will find in this report. 

The same mail brought a note from one 
of our other general officers. BG Robert Upp 
and wife Jane are going to be in far reaches at 
meeting time. ··sorry to miss the meeting. but 
we were oooked on a cruise from Osaka, Japan 
to Vancouver. Canada. ,ia Korea, Siberia. the 
Aleutians and Alaska. While you·re meeting. 
we ' II be at sea somewhere between Pusan. 
Korea. and Vladivostok. Siberia. Maybe ne:>..1 
year')" 

The Board of Governors put Bob to 
work several times this past year in his job as 
counsel to the ooard. having ltim review several 

matters. and his 
help was certainly 
appreciated. 

From Las 
Vegas. Mart~· 
Gra~· wrote. ··we 
spent the summer 
months m 
Carlsbad. 
California. to 
escape the Las 
Vegas heat. We 
wound up with 
more huntidity than 
we are used to. rm 

still getting through some cancer problems. but I 
am holding my own. I was quite happy to get a 
call from Charley Estern1eyer last year. We are 
fellow Sun Cin -Las Vegas residents. lt is always 
good to see old friends. I finally got a computer 
last year. I haven't gotten my feet wet in the 
Internet. but plan to real soon In the meantime. 
I am having fun ,,1th it.·· 

We hope you keep that cancer bug 
under control. Marty. A bunch of us who have 
gone the prostate cancer routine were going to 
form a club. but we couldn't decide on a good 
design for a lapel button. An additional word­
when you get on the internet. it isn ·1 a matter of 
getting your feet wet. because you will be in up 
to your neck. 

Bill Seaver reports that he retired three 
years ago. after ]7 vcars with the Conlcjo Valley 



Unified School District. Except he is not truly 
retired because he is still a part-lime field 
semce representative for the Association of 
California School Administrators. ·'Shirley and I 
spent three weeks in England Scotland and 
Wales this past fall. It was a great trip and we 
really enjoyed the people we met. 

''We are expecting our seventh 
grandchild this April. It will be a tie-breaker, 
because we currently have three grandsons and 
three granddaughters. We heard from a lot of 
old friends at Christmas who are members of the 
association. and was glad to hear they are all 
doing well. " 

Some people retire to the more 
northerly reaches of California to relax. Not so. 
apparently, for Jan Mennig, Ph.D. Writing 
from his Old Oak Vineyards in Mariposa, Jan 
notes that in addition to all his other activities. 
He is President of the Mariposa County 
Chamber of Commerce. With Yosemite 
National Park in his county, the recent flood 
disaster is providing a special challenge to Jan ' s 
management group to restore economic balance 
to the community. There is a severe loss of 
tourist revenue. and Jan closes with the words. 
·'Come visit. Bring money!" It ' s beautiful 
country. even without present access to 
Yosemite. and well worth a visit. 

Don Mitchell and Pandora are about 
the travelingest people! "We spent the first half 
of January at the 
Hale Koa at 
Waikiki. It is so 
peaceful within the 
Hale Koa grounds. 
There are no 
outside commercial 
attacks. and the 
employees let us 
know that they 
were there to serve 
us and thev made 
us truly feel that. 
We enjoyed our stay so much we have 
reservations for the same time ne:--1 year. 

·' In parts of July and August. we spent 
more than three weeks driving up the Pacific 
coast and around the Olympic peninsula. We 
crossed to Victoria for two days We. stayed at 
Fort Lewis two days. and on the way back we 

went to Mount St. Helens and stopped at Crater 
Lake. " 

L TC Paul Wims. still assigned at 311 th 

COSCOM. is retired from Edison International. 
''I am very involved with Toastmasters 
International as Area Governor. In December I 
was presented with my sixth grandchild-a 12 
pound boy! [editor's comment: WOW1] I also 
turned 60 in December. (You all know what that 
means!!) And I completed the house I was 
having built for my mother." 

Emmett Drennen has done his share 
of traveling. "In November I drove my motor 
home to West Virginia to visit family and go 
deer hunting. I drove by way of Interstate l 0 
from California to Florida, and saw lots of 
interesting country I had not seen before. On the 
hunt it rained and snowed and I never even saw 
a deer. However, my nephew got a nice buck. so 
it wasn't a total failure. 

" In January, Jane and I took the motor 
home to Quartzite. Arizona. I think it is the 
biggest swap meet/flea market in the world. You 
have to see it to believe it. The population swells 
from 1.000 to 1,000,000 because of the 
multitudes of RV'ers during the course of the 
winter. " 

First Prize and Lifetime Achievement 
Award for traveling has to go to Russ Park and 
Judy. Both retired in June 1996. Judy was 
teaching at Barbers Point Naval Air Station Pre­
SchooL Russ was Federal Civil Service at Fort 
Shafter. Fort DeRussy. Schofield Barracks-and 
elsewhere. ·'We had moved to Hawaii in 1987. 

We took a two-year tour in Germany and 
returned to paradise in 1991 . Mainly our 
interests are in Southern California. so we 
leased a four-bedroom house in Coronado Cays. 
just south of the Hotel de! Coronado and the 
Navy Amphibious Base. The Pacific is part of 
the view. along with the bay and the Coronado 
Bridge from the second story bedroom. 

·'Since Judy 's pre-school did not want 
her taking anymore long vacations during their 
sessions-like our trips to South America. 
Australia. New Zealand etc. -we chose to 
retire. On September 1-1- we started a vacation 
that took us to Turkey and Greece. Then back to 
the States. where we picked up a car at JFK in 
New York to tour the southern USA visiting 
family and friends and seeing the sights until we 



turned the car in at San Diego airport December 
1.1. A fair warning to all-<lon ' t ask Jud, how 
she liked Turkey. The last presentation in 
Washington. DC to her family and friends. 
along \\ith photographs and postcards. took just 
under two hours. 

"We flew to Miami in January to see 
the Art Deco. and took a week on the eastern 
Caribbean to escape the "cold .. Coronado beach 
weather. Then a week in Baja. Mexico. where 
we spent a week with the grey whales on the 
water in the lagoon-AWESOME' Also saw the 
current comet in view. and the filming of 
·'Titanic" outside Ensenada. Even northern 
Mexico is cold in winter. Then again. so is most 
of Hawaii. 

"Som' we will miss the annual 
meeting, but we will be in Copper Canyon. 
Mexico. then." 

"Iron man" Tom Gilliam checked m 
from scenic Lakeport California. ··1 had my 
right hip replaced in 1993. my left knee replaced 
in I 995 and a back operation in I 996. but rm 
completely recovered from all_'· So he doesn't 
rust and freeze up, Tom stays busy doing public 
relations work with the Chamber of Commerce, 
three theater groups and outdoor passion play. 
He is also a past president and continues to serve 
on the board of the Lake County Arts Council. 

Durwood Hicks had a good/bad report. 
Woody tells us. "It was a quieter travel year than 
usual for the 'Two Hicks from Leisure World. ' 
However. June and I did attend a Shriners 
Convention in May in Hawaii. our favorite 
destination. Then in August we spent a 
wonderful week in San Diego participating in 
the Republican National Convention. Wonderful 
experience! 

"In between conventions. I had a 
nostalgic reunion with some very special Am1y 
buddies. During the Korean War. I was assigned 
to the 322 nd Signal Battalion (Corps) for duty in 
Germam. 

Upon our return to the USA five of us 
322nd officers joined the 63d Infantry Division 
at the same time-Erle Frady. Bill Subber. Earl 
Wells. Collis Persons and I. We and our wives-
my first-had become like famil\ while 
stationed in Germany Unfortunately. Eric and 
Bill had departed this world for ·'Post 
Everlasting .. before our reunion. 

"On other things. I damed near killed 
myself on Thanksgiving day while-foolishly­
riding my grandson· s go-kart. when my foot got 
stuck on the accelerator. Didn ·1 break anything. 
but was beat-up. bruised. and a near-im·alid for 
two months. The accident aggravated an old 
Korean War back injury and I sustained an 
inoperable hematoma on my leg. The irony was 
that riding the go-kart ,\as my son· s idea. He is 
an emergency room doctor. so hauling his own 
Dad in for treatment was pretty embarrassing. I 
am recovering. but slowly ... 

A note from General Bill Hixson says. 
··we ,isited with Banner and Lou Rice in 
Arkansas. Also ,isited Chuck and Jeri Bennett 
in Huntington Beach. We maintain regular 
contact \\ith General Stew and Edythe Hall." No 
doubt Banner gave his "chamber of commerce 
speech'- on the delights of Hot Springs Village. 

H. Peter Velasco writes from North 
Las Vegas. "Our grand-child number five was 
born last spring rm retiring May 17 this year, 
after 30 years \\ith Allied-Signal We are going 
to celebrate with a Caribbean cruise in late Ma\'. 
I am playing lots of golf and have gone back to 

my old sport of 
fencing at a local 
club_·· Peter. that 
should keep you 
good and limber. 
Maybe your name 
should be changed 
to Zorro. 

George Hutson, up 
in the cold reaches 
of Minnesota. sent 
a very generous 
contribution to the 

sustaining fund and a note that he stills owns 
Filtration Engineering Company. Inc. Next year. 
George. we want to hear a little more about you. 
and what is happening up in that beautiful part 
of the country. 

President Howard Eighmy found time 
to report in. "A busy ,earl Being president of 
our association is one of many hats it is 
enjoyable to wear. Involvement always comes to 
those who volunteer. Being an officer in the Sun 
Lakes bingo group is another big hat- weeklv 



bingo sessions plus all the planning. I am also a 
Zone Captain for disaster preparedness. This 
includes all the homes on our street. 

''Our big event last year was driving 
back to Illinois to visit our daughters, our son­
in-law. and especially our granddaughter. She is 
now four-years-old and the apple of her 
grandfather 's eye. We are making the trip again 
this year. only taking a different route. We will 
see a lot of Texas, visiting Fort Bliss. Fort Hood 
and Brownwood-going back in time to places 
where I trained as a young soldier. 

"I still keep in touch with CSM Chuck 
Cavenee. We will see him and Elsie when we 
visit them in their new home they bought in 
Clebourne, Texas. Also keep in touch by 
telephone with CSM Bill Jacobi. now living in 
Milford Pennsylvania." 

A note from RADM Bennett Sparks, 
that is bound to make any grandfather-or 
grandmother-jealous. He reports six children, 
11 grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. 
Bud it sounds like a full-time job just keeping 
track of birthdays. 

He also notes that he is a member of the 
California Veterans Board. Bud is visiting Israel 
from March 22 to April l as a guest of the 
Israeli government. That should be a short but 
very interesting trip. 

Ralph Hippert returned his Nuze form 
with the succinct note. ·'Retired" . Even though 
you sent a check along, Ralph. that's not 
enough. You better start right now putting 
something together for next year--0r better yet. 
for The Blade. 

Don Wirth became the first member to 
report in via e-mail. using his laptop computer 
from Mesa. Arizona. ·'Our current interests are 
travel. camping and round dancing. Rae Ann 
and I still dance three nights a week and one or 
two weekends a month. We sing in the church 
choir. when we are in tow11. Rae Ann and I are 
still active in Marriage Encounter. where we 
arrange for the hotel accommodations and the 
catering for Marriage Encounter weekends. 

"In our travels. we have gone on two 
two-week round dance workshop trips. We also 
took three of our grandchildren to the redwoods 
for a week. retracing a trip their fathers ·took in 
1966. It was fun showing the gmnd-kids which 

camping spots we were in and the sights we 
saw. 

"In August we took our Alaska cruise. 
The beautiful scenery was unbelievable. the 
food on board was outstanding and we had about 
30 round dance friends on the trip with us. On 
January 4 we went to Mesa for two months of 
round dancing. We danced 11 times a week. and 
I lost about 20 pounds. We had a great time. Our 
plans for this year are not too ambitious, just 
traveling with our grand-kids and round 
dancing. 

"My mother died last August. and I am 
the executor of her estate. That will keep me 
busy until after tax time. I enjoy participating in 
the meetings and work of the 63d Infantry 
Division Association Board of Governors." 

Milt Bremer and Sylvia got in some 
early-year traveling. "We decided to take a 
driving trip back to the Midwest to visit family 
and friends. We made stops in Tulsa. 
Oklahoma. St. Louis, Peoria and Gridley. 
Illinois, Iowa City, Iowa, Santa Fe and 
Magdalena, New Mexico. We had other stops 
planned but time and the rains played havoc 
with those plans. This October we are going to 
Gettysburg for a reunion of my WW II regiment, 
the 22d Infantry. Then in January, we are going 
to finally take a cruise through the Panama 
Canal and some of the Caribbean islands. We 
have been talking about this for several years. 
and now Sylvia can stop beating me over the 
head. 

·'I have enjoyed writing The Blade. and 
I hope I can keep improving it. It would be 
much easier if more members would send me 
stories or personal pieces to publish. There has 
to be a lot of "good stuff' out there. 

"I fill in some more of my retired time 
as a volunteer teacher at one of the local schools. 
It has been both enjoyable and frustrating, since 
I am working ,vith children with learning 
problems of one kind or another. I have also put 
in a lot of time at our synagogue. After a 
number of years on the Board of Trustees and as 
a vice president. I am now less involved 
although still chairman of house and grounds. 
where I have been involved in a number of 
construction and repair projects. 

··we became grandparents for the third 
time with the arrival of Jordan David Bremer. 
All I can sav is that what we lack in numbers is 



more than made up by the pleasure we get from 
all three kids ·· 

William T. (Tom) Allen is among 
those still gainfully employed and helping to 
keep our social security solvent. Tom is Director 
of Group Claims for the Principal Financial 
Group. As he puts it. ··Another year down with 
work still a challenge Both our children are 
nearby. affording the opportunity to visit. Still 
traveling a lot-both business and pleasure. We 
did the Alaska cruise and tour. We now have 
visited all 50 states. We ' ll be spending a week in 
Hawaii this spring. and several long weekends 
to 'de-stress· . Jan · s remodeling part of the hou:;e 
again. so we are looking forward to having that 
complete. Hope to see many from the 63d Ji n 
April. " 

A very busy retiree is Art Esterbroolk, 
who writes. "I spend IO to 20 hours a week in 
volunteer work at Northridge hospital. My 
adopted son.. Daniel. lives with me. He is 
handicapped. having lost his left arm and leg in 
a motorcycle accident. He attends Pierce 
College. and he is also rebuilding a 1975 half­
ton Ford fa.-plorer pickup, and reconditioning 
my 1974 Jeep. These are the fourth and fifth 
trucks he has rebuilt since July of I 972. Dan is 
also an excellent skier. and has skied the 
Cornice at Mammoth Mountain for the eighth 
time." Dan doesn ' t sound very handicapped. Art 
is also an active member of the Board of 
Governors. 

Homer Lind didn ' t get washed away in 
the Northern California rains. but he says, "The 
winter rains really pelted our foothill communi ty 
of Grass Valley. causing road closures and other 
inconveniences. and malci ng big headlines over 
levee breaks in the Sacramento Valley area 
below us. Now the sun is out again. 

·'J see Colonel Ralph Hill often. He. 
Loo. is \\-idowed. He plans a left knee 
replacement and convalescence in March. before 
returning to the golf 'wars · . Nex1 August I plan 
to go Lo my 69tJ' lnfantf\' Division Association ·s 
50u, anniversaf\' reunion m Danver. 
Massachusetts . Of course. I attend most UCLA 
football games. as usual " 

George Dutton has transferred his 
industrious ways from the Boy Scouts to the 
YMCA "l am currently serving on the Board of 

Directors of the Sunland-Tujunga YMCA I am 
sef\'ing as chairman of the YMCA financial 
drive. I also sing in the Crescenta Valley 
Highlander Barbershop Chorus. Our Spring 
show will be an all-Irish affair on March 8 at the 
Glendale High School auditorium. I still work 
on my HO model railroad as time permits 

"My wife and I like to travel. and 
recently attended an Elderhostel in San Antonio. 
Texas. We also took a steamboat trip on the 
American Queen. After a few days in New 
Orleans, we traveled seven days up the 
Mississippi to Memphis, and enjoyed it very 
much. 

"Our oldest son, a professor and 
Architect at Miami University, Ohio, has 
published his second book. Ranger Dave, our 
second son.. joined us for the Christmas holidays 
from Mississippi. Paul, our youngest, still owns 
his own business, and has traveled giving 
lectures dealing \\-ith small businesses. 

" I have not seen any of the old gang 
from the 63d this past year. l hope they all are 
we11. ·· 

Health problems may keep him from 
attending the annual meetings, but it · s good to 
hear from Norman Miller, up in the California 
wine country. "The fondest and most memorable 
vears of mv military service were those when 
~ssigned to· the 742nd Armored Field Artillery 
Battalion In San Bernardino. particularly when I 
worked with and for Colonel Thomas Chandler. 
He and I sef\1ed together as sergeants until he 
received his commission as captain. and became 
the battery commander of Headquarters Battery. 
I was his first sergeant. 

"When I started out with the 742nd. we 
were assigned to Six-th Army. Then later we 
were XV Corps artillery. and finally to the 63d 
Infantry Division. USAR. When the 742nd was 
deactiYated.. Master Sergeant Gordon Rose and I 
transferred to Company C. 30u, Infantry 
Regiment as platoon sergeants. where I served 
until my final discharge . 

·'We don ' t travel much anymore 
because of poor health- mostly arthritis and 
bursitis. So we don ·1 try to go to anv more 
reunions or conventions and such." 

Harr: Lindroth writes. "Still have 
contact with Harold and Ruth Pellegrin. We live 



seven miles from Chester at West Shore Lake 
Manor Lassen National Park is 30 miles awav 
As I write this. it is covered with snow. 
Elevation . l0 .5(Hl feet We have a beautiful 9 
hole/1 8 golf course with big pine trees. It's only 
at -t.500 feet 

"Our son lives in Lodi with our onlv 
granddaughter. Katherine. 9-years0old. We take 
her on our trips and outings. Our daughter lives 
in Graeagle and is the head golf pro at Feather 
RiYer Inn. They will always remember their 
times at Camp Roberts Officers Club when they 
were youngsters . I have been retired for 13 years 
from the Long Beach Unified School District." 
And it sounds like Harry has enjoyed every 
minute of it 

James B. Price, Jr. e-mailed his report 
of life in the beautiful Blue Ridge area of North 
Carolina. " We have just about completed our 
second winter in the mountains of North 
Carolina. To. date. this has been a mild one. 
with a total of about five inches of snov, and 
temperatures generally above nomiaL 

" We have been busy with visitors and 
activities. For the second year we have had Matt 
and AJ. our grandsons. spend three weeks with 
us in August. Our son. Bruce. also was with us 
for the last week of their visit Three of Eileen's 
classmates from college spent some time with us 
last fall 

-- we spent Christmas in Florida with 
friends. and spent Christmas da, working in a 
homeless shelter soup kitchen preparing 
Christmas dinner for about 60 men. That was a 
new experience and turned out to be a lot of fun . 

··we regularly do volunteer work for 
Brevard College. and last fall we were involved 
in a fund-raising project for the American 
Cancer Society ·Relay-for-Life· raised $3 7.000 
from Transylvania County. which has a total 
population of less than 30.000. I am serving on 
the board of directors of the Trans,lvania unit of 
the American Cancer Societv . 

"I have taken several computer courses 
at Blue Ridge Community College. and I am 
now taking a course at Brevard College. Broke 
my right am1 in January- in the liYing room. no 
less- and I am making what seems to be a 
reasonable recovery . I got out of the restraint rig 
a little over two weeks ago-the biggest 
immediate improvement was that I didn ·t have 
to sleep on mv back all the time .·· Jim doesn ·t 

mention it. but he and Eileen have been verv 
instru mental in establishing a prostate cancer 
support group in their area. 

Taking time from a very busy schedule. 
Major General Bob Lame spoke about what is 
going on at 63d RSC "The pace of activitv 
continues to accelerate . Since our last meeting. 
an additional 300-plus soldiers from the RSC 
have been called to the colors to support 
operation(s) Joint Endeavor/Joint Guard. I 
anticipate still more before the promised exit in 
June. 1998 

··You can continue to be proud of the 
outstanding work by 63d soldiers in a difficult 
non-war mission to support the national 
command authority. The 63d units have all met 
full ramp strength requirements for 
mobilization. USAR activity has required me to 
do substantial travel throughout our three-state 
area. and across the countrv. 

"Lynette and I took an interesting two­
week trip to the Russian far east and Siberia. We 
flew to Khabarovsk via Anchorage and 
Magadan. Russia. Then we rode the Trans­
Siberian Express train to Ulan-Ude. Siberia. We 
visited Lake Bikal and Irkust. then flew to 
Vladivostok for a few days. We returned via 
Petropavlovsk. on the Kamchatka Peninsula. 
and Anchorage. It was interesting to see what 
was called a first class cabin on the train. but it 
is a beautiful part of the world. ·· 

Carl Garnett sent a picture and an 
invitation he just may regret The photo shown 
below in black-and-white doesn ·t do justice to 
the full-color version of Lake Garda. with the 
town of Malcesine in the foreground. Carl says. 
··1 have been living here in Lake Garda 
(Gardasee) for the past four years. It is the 
largest lake in Italy. and it is located near the 
Austrian border 

"Malcesine is a tourist town with a 
permanent population of -+ .000 residents. In the 
months of June through September. there are as 
many as 30.000 to 40.000 people here at any 
giYen time. Most of them come from Gemiany. 

··1 spend a great deal of time in Austria. 
Germam and Swi tzerland attending various 
musical events. Their ·Yolksmusik. is my 
farnrite . Vienna is also my favorite city- it is a 
city with everything. 



"My three children live in California. 
and they visit me from time to time. To date. 
none of them have married 

"This is one of the most beautiful areas 
in the world. The photo I enclosed is one I took 
last year. l want to extend my best regards to all 
my friends in the 63d Division. They are also 
welcome to come and visit me." 

Carl. if wishes were instant 
transportation. you would have a houseful right 
now. 

Another bragging grandfather. Jesse 
Kendrick admits to two days a week playing 
golf. However. his main interest appears to be 
his grandchildren. "Received grandchild number 
six. a six-and-one-half pound boy Our oldest 
granddaughter is now a senior in high school. 
and is becoming a very accomplished violinist. " 

Jesse. you will have to keep us posted 
on her career. Maybe she will be another 
virtuoso on the concert stage. 

A newsy response from Earle 
Sweeney. "Pat and I still reside at the Duarte 
address as we have for the past thirty-four years 
We have our thirty-four-year-old handicapped 
living with us, as he has all his life. 

"l retired for a few years-doing ' honey­
do ' s ·. Then decided to return to the work world 
and done so since about 1989. I did a lot of 
quality assurance work for IBM and Digital 
Equipment for three or four years . Now I work 
on Northrop-Grumman. Turbomeca Engine 
Corp. and Heath Teena Aircraft/ Aerospace 
Products. 

--we have three daughters. in addition 
to our son. KeYin. and six grandsons. We also 
have one step-grandson who is in the Air Force 

at Minot AFB. North Dakota. We also have a 
granddaughter in the US Marines. Shannon is 
now at Norfolk.. Virginia. for specialization 
training before coming home for a 30 day stint 
at recruiting. She will then go on to Okinawa for 
a year. 

"Of our grandsons, one is in junior 
college in San Jacinto. California. two are in 
high school in San Dimas and the two young 
ones are in elementary school in Duarte. 

--0ur trips usually are to Las Vegas. 
Laughlin or Northern California to visit Pat 's 
brothers. In January. Shannon·s mother. our 
mid-daughter. Cathy. and l did travel to see 
Shannon ' s boot training graduation. We enjoyed 
it very much. and we brought Shannon back 
with us for ten davs. 

"My only hobby, other than being as 
good a grandfather as I can be. is music. I like 
all kinds of music. and on occasion. sing at a 
local dining and lounge near our home." Sounds 
like some lucky grand-kids there. 

Just sneaking in under the deadline is a 
note from Banner Rice. "We have been in 
Arkansas for fi ve vears. and like it vcrv much. 
We have been t~ about five 80th Division 
reunions since living here. My son. Dave. lives 
in Marietta. Georgia. about 600 miles from here. 
Lou and I have visited him several times. 
Several members of the California Civil Air 
Patrol have visited us. and General Hixson and 



his wife spent four days with us several weeks 
ago. 

·•1 have been put in the handicapped 
category. My lower back is the problem-spinal 
stenosis-but Lou takes very good care of me. I 
wish we could come to this reunion. but I"m 
afraid I physically can ' t make it. " 

Lou added a note. saying, "I. too. am 
disappointed we 
won · t be able to 
make it. I used to 
live over the hill 
from the City of 
Industry. m 
Whittier. I would 
be able to visit my 
old friends m 
Whittier. Dami"' 

MG Ted 
Paulson popped 
back in town long 
enough to let us 
know what he has 
been doing. "I retired from Southern California 
Edison Company June 30, 1996. Pat and I have 
spent most of the time since retirement traveling 
around the United States in our van. We 
attended the Reserve officers Association 
national convention in Chicago in July 1996. 
and the 1997 mid-winter conference in 
Washington. DC in February. I am currently 
servmg as the Army Section national 
membership committee chairman. 

··1 am also keeping active in other 
military organizations as well-first vJCe 
president of TROA-San Pedro and third vice 
president of AUSA-Greater Los Angeles 
Chapter. During the 1997 Senior Army Reserve 
Commanders Association meeting in 
Washington. I was very honored to be inducted 
into the Association Hall of Fame. 

··Our son. Jon. got married this past 
November to a very lovely young lady. All the 
family is doing well. and we consider ourselves 
to be very fortunate and blessed by God 
Retirement is great and we plan to continue our 
tra\eling around the country. Don·t be surprised 
if you get a phone call saying, · Let" s go to 
dinner- we are down at the comer" _·· 

Chuck Cavenee tells us about his 
moves. ·' In July. 1995. my wife and I sold our 
home in Santa Fe Springs. California. and 
moved to Fort Worth. Texas. We rented a house 
until we could find a home to our liking. 

"In April of 1996. we found our home 
here in Cleburne. Texas. and moved in on June 
first. Now I have all kinds of ·honey do 's.·· 

Chuck 's new address is in the members 
directory section of the report. 

The Mystery Pictures, in the order 
printed, are: 

COL Milt Bremer 

COLJim Price 

SGM Howard Eighmy 

COL "Mac" McCleery 

CSM Chuck Cavenee 



I\v1[ e 1nm 1b e Jr§ lh1 tip = ll<gl<glJ 
• Designates Life Member 

• L TC Fred W. Aberle 15615 29th Drive SE Mill Creek, WA 98012-4862 
• L TC Edward E. Ah lgren 4347 Dina Court Cypress, CA 90630-4114 

• COL William T. Allen 6052 Hackers Lane Agoura Hills, CA 91301-1410 

• COL Andrew D. Amerson 3166 Butler Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90066-1302 

• MAJ Louis J Barba 4909 Rupert Lane La Crescenta, CA 91011-3634 

• CSM Robert J. Barber 2592 W . 235th Street Torrance, CA 90505-4225 

• CPT Edward H. Barr P.O. Box 1194 Nipomo, CA 93444-1194 

• L TC Carl P. Bechdolt 2856 Fidler Avenue Long Beach, CA 90815-1041 
CW4 Haskell R. Beck 534 Stevenson Street Salinas, CA 93907-3017 

• L TC Charles C. Bennett 17164 Courtney Lane Huntington Beach, CA 92649-4233 

• MAJ Robert L. Birchfiel 4215 Laurelgrove Avenue Studio City, CA 91604-1624 

• L TC Kenneth A . Bishop 1200 East Fairhaven , Apt 5 Santa Ana, CA 92705-6761 

• MG Stephen C. Bisset 9807 Mistletoe Avenue Fountain Valley, CA 92708-1523 

• COL John M. Bodley 1384 Fitch Way Sacramento, CA 95864-3031 

• COL Milton I. Bremer 4922 Fulton Avenue Sherman Oaks, CA 91423-2005 

• COL Floyd M. Brennen 13206 Wimberly Sq . #175 San Diego, CA 92128-4062 

• COL Richard E. Brewster 4318 Jacaranda Avenue Burbank, CA 91505-3304 

• L TC Earl R. Brooks 120 The Village #140 Redondo Beach, CA 90277-2518 

• CPT Ulysses G. Brown 3852 Cloverdale Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90008-1104 

• CW4 Layland A. Carson 28535 Jenny Lane Menifee, CA 92584-9237 

• CSM Charles Cavenee 620 Rockdale Road Cleburne, TX 76031 -4550 

• COL Thomas V. Chandler P.O. Box 5430 San Bernardino, CA 92412-5430 

• L TC Charles H. Clark 1024 East Woodland Lane Glendora, CA 91741-3668 

• CW4 Patrick J. Cleary 2227 West Farlington St. Covina, CA 91790-5606 
COL Lydia Collins 10424 Faywood Street Bellflower, CA 90706-3309 
MAJ Carolyn Conley 1384 North G Street San Bernardino, CA 92405-5045 

• COL Michael A. Cornwell 546 South Norton Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90020-4611 

• COL Paul L. Corri ere P.O. Box 180989 Coronado, CA 92178-0989 

• L TC John J. Coveney 4603 Park Adelfa Calabasas, CA 91302-1708 

• COL Roger W . Cresswell 16448 Boulder Drive Fountain Hills, AZ 85268-1522 

• L TC Fred E. Davidson 491 Gladstone Drive Thousand Oaks, CA 91360-5221 

• L TC Jack C. Dedrick 3031 Clubhouse Circle Costa Mesa , CA 92626-3558 

• L TC Salvador H. Dippollet 5656 N. Indianola Ave . Clovis, CA 93611-9425 

• CW4 Cyril H. Dorsk 5022 Whitsett Avenue Valley Village , CA 91607-3032 

• L TC Edward D. Doughty 5990 Wilhoff Lane Roseville, CA 95746-9003 

• CW3 James C. Doughty 5179 Village Green Los Angeles, CA 90016-5205 

• COL Emmett Drennen 6449 Woodlake Avenue Canoga Park , CA 91307-3417 

• BG James W . Dunham 7512 Deerlodge Trail Fort Worth , TX 76137-4132 

• L TC George L. Dutton 9548 La Canada Way Sunland, CA 91040-1609 

• MAJ Raymond H. Edgerly 3745 N. Sundown Lane Oceanside , CA 92056-4707 

• SGM Howard B. Eighmy 6151 Inverness Drive Banning, CA 92220-5311 

• MAJ George R. Elder 3002 Hopeton Road La Crescenta, CA 91214-1324 

• CPT Arthur Esterbrook 22901 Enadia Way West Hills, CA 91307-2207 

• COL Charles Estermyer 9732 Sundial Drive Las Vegas, NV 89134-7843 

• MAJ Geza Z. Farkas 16513 Hiawatha Street Granada Hills , CA 91344-6746 

• CW4 Julius Feder 4401 Tonto Way Prescott Valley , AZ 86314-5527 

• FSG Jack N. Finicum 1842 Adonis Avenue Henderson, NV 89014-5216 

• COL Albert T. Finnerty 1854 S. Silver Hawk Drive Diamond Bar. CA 91765-2851 

• COL Hayward Fong 201 North Catalina Street Los Angeles, CA 90004-4603 

• L TC (CH) Donald L. Forden 544 Plaza Serena Ontario , CA 91764-2823 

• L TC Osborn N. Foster 1536 N. Orange Grove Ave . Los Angeles, CA 90046-2618 



• SFC Katherine Fuller 1562 Crystal Downs St. Banning , CA 92260-6614 
• CPT Carl A Garnett, II Localita Molini di Cal 3 37018 Malcesine, Verona , Italia 
• COL Tom R. Gilliam PO Box 220, 1596 Martin St. Lakeport , CA 95453-0220 
• COL Abram F. Goldman 99 Conejo Circle Palm Desert , CA 92260-0382 
• COL Chung C. Gong P.O. Box 397 Five Points, CA 93624-0397 
• SGM Thomas Gorden , Jr. 500 E. Calaveras Street Altadena , CA 97001-2220 
• MAJ Howard T. Graber, Jr. 2012 La Mesa Drive Santa Monica, CA 90402-2325 
• MSG Robert F. Graf 16807 Lassen Street Sepulveda , CA 91343-1004 
• COL Martin S. Gray 8524 Spyrun Drive Las Vegas, NV 89134-8668 
• CW4 Robert A. Griffiths 3583 Austin Rd , Lot 117 Geneva , OH 44041-9651 
• CW4 John Hakker 632 36th Street San Bernardino, CA 92405-2004 
• BG Stewart L. Hall 16916 Hierba Drive, #102 San Diego , CA 92128-2677 
• MAJ Dale D. Hart 6522 North Oak Avenue Temple City, CA 91780-1306 
• MAJ James R. Helms 2220 Sewanee Lane Arcadia , CA 91007-5161 

MSG Jim Hensley P.O. Box 128 Ventura , CA 93002-0128 
• CPT George R. Hernandez 655 Sierra Meadows Drive Sierra Madre, CA 91024-1154 
• L TC Durwood D. Hicks 3306 Via Carriza , Unit P Laguna Hills, CA 92653-3063 
• COL Ralph D. Hill 16997 Alioto Drive Grass Valley, CA 95949-7143 
• COL Ralph J. Hippert 803 Dunbar Road Carlisle , PA 17013-1715 

• MG William J. Hixson 3747-43 Vista Campana So. Oceanside, CA 92057-8227 
• LTC Wayne G. Ho 98711 lho Place Aiea , HI 96701-

• L TC William A. Hodges 11730 E. Whittier Bl , Sp 69 Whittier, CA 90601-3950 

• L TC Stanley T. Hoversten 21062 George Brown Ave . Riverside, CA 92518-2805 

• L TC Bruce H. Huntley 13836 Faust Avenue Bellflower, CA 90706-2622 
MAJ George E. Hutson 7641 Dallas Lane N. Osseo, MN 55311-2712 

• CSM William E. Jacobi 254 Mountain Spring Rd . Milford, PA 18337 
• 1 LT Charles R. Janeway 1917 Grandview Lane West Covina , CA 91792-1318 

• CW4 Duane R. Johnson 629 S. Montezuma Way West Covina , CA 91791-2816 

• SGM Fleming Johnson 2435 W . 118th Street Hawthorne, CA 90250-1802 
L TC Paul R. Jones 12309 211 th Street Lakewood , CA 90715-1675 

7 L TC Flo J. Jones 12309 211 th Street Lakewood , CA 90715-1675 
1 LT Thomas L. Jones 7186 Benares Street Downey, CA 90241-4317 

• MG Jerry J. Josten 23642 Decorah Road Diamond Bar, CA 91765-1311 

• CW4 James B. Keeling 3020-B Pinefield Cove Jonesboro, AR 72401-6341 

• L TC Maurice D. Keller 3139 Dianora Drive R'ncho Palos Verde , CA 90275-6200 

• MAJ Jesse 0 . Kendrick 937 W . 244th Street Harbor City, CA 90710-1802 

• LTC Richard H. Kidwell 10988 Cold Harbor Drive Alta Loma , CA 91737-7816 

• L TC Robert D. Kleist 3110 Peters Circle Glendale, CA 91208-1737 
L TC Maurice F. Knott 23 Rollins Place Laguna Niguel , CA 92677-4122 

• COL Rodney Kobayashi 2304 223rd Court NE Redmond, WA 98053-4086 

• COL William E. Kuntz 3734 Ligon Road Ellicott City , MD 21042-5241 

• CSM Orley E. Laird 10766 Samoa Avenue Tujunga , CA 91042-1464 

• MG Robert A . Lame 6354 N. Charlotte Avenue San Gabriel , CA 91775-1702 

• MAJ George W . LaPold 889 Fern Drive Lynden , WA 98264-9740 

• COL (CH) John Laythrup 1014 Avon Place South Pasadena, CA 91030-3402 

• L TC Joe B Leaverton 2805 Northfield Avenue Kingman , AZ 86401-1921 

• CPT Julius A . Leetham 885 S. Orange Grove Blvd , #7 Pasadena, CA 91105-1751 

• COLHomer B. Lind 18936 Connie Drive Grass Valley , CA 95949-7134 

• L TC Kenneth R. Lindley 232 South Ridge Drive Fallbrook, CA 92028-1624 

• MAJ Harry F. Lindroth 114 Marian Trail Chester, CA 96020-9739 

• COL George Lundgren 1965 Valley Ranch Circle Prescott, AZ 86303-6331 
COL Vernon MacPherson 935 Genter Street La Jolla , CA 92037-5518 

• COL William E. Mannatt 2226 Paseo Del Mar San Pedro, CA 90732-4521 

• COL Samuel A. Martinez 2517 S. Townsend Street Santa Ana, CA 92704-5528 



• SFC Arturo A. Martinez 9266 Valley Blvd , Rosemead, CA 91770-1922 

• CW2 Brian A. F. Masser 10646 Samoa Avenue Tujunga , CA 91042-1521 

• COL Charles J. Mccleery 305 Dochan Circle Montebello, CA 90640-2649 

• CW2 Loren K. McCloskey 1223 Cindy Lane Cleburne, TX 76031-6634 

• FSG Herman C. McDonald P.O. Box 59281 Los Angeles, CA 90059-0821 

• BG Ronald V. McDougall 11304 Jamaica Street Cypress, CA 90630-5317 

• COL John M. McKinney 2213 Stonewood Court San Pedro, CA 90732-1345 

• MAJ Dale R. McTavish 2791 Stevens Drive Auburn, CA 95603-9648 

• L TC Roy D. Means 4409 Lime Avenue Long Beach, CA 90807-2816 

• COL Albert L. Mendonca 45640 Corte Montril Temecula , CA 92592-1206 

• COL Jan C. Mennig P.O. Box 1205 Mariposa, CA 95338-1205 

• COL Dwayne E. Mickelson 2805 Miguel Street Riverside, CA 92506-4120 

• MSG Norman G. Miller 1800 Atrium Pkwy #404 Napa, CA 94559-4808 

• COL Edward D. Miller 3371 Baker Drive Ogden, Utah 84403-1371 

• COL John H. Milor 73-958 Zircon Ci rcle West Palm Desert, CA 92260-2251 

• MAJ John R. Mitchell 2221 Wanderer Drive San Pedro , CA 90732-4128 

• L TC Donald F. Mitchell 5853 Compass Drive Los Angeles, CA 90045-1703 

• COL Noah F. Modisett 1700 Cumbre Drive San Pedro , CA 90732-4222 

• COL William J.M. Monsanto 13602 Yellowstone Drive Santa Ana, CA 92705-2658 

• MAJ Albert W. Morris 1025 Cynthia Avenue Pasadena, CA 91107-1904 

• CW4 George F. Murray 863 Navajo Drive Riverside, CA 92507-6049 

• L TC Irving C. Myers 3336 Punta Alta Unit 3G Laguna Hills, CA 92653-2563 

• COL Raymond J. Nepute 1714 Bryn Mawr Ave. Santa Monica , CA 90405-5914 

• L TC James B. O'Dowd 30213 Corte Cantania Temecula, CA 92391-1910 

• L TC Paul S. Olson 18649 Tulsa Street Northridge, CA 91326-2715 

• COL Mal W . Packer 4922 De la Croix Road Palos Verdes Penin, CA 90274-3973 

• COL Russell C. Paris 15561 Eden Street Westminster, CA 92683-6827 

• COL Russell E. Park 66 Half Moon Bend Coronado, CA 92118-3232 

• COL Keith 0. Parkin 929 Jade Circle Placentia, CA 92670-4528 

• MG Theodore W. Paulson 6802 Faircove Drive Palos Verdes Penin.,CA 90275-4616 

• COL John E. Paulus 113 Wilderness Rd . Hampton, VA 23669-1433 t 

• L TC Harold F. Pellegrin 5010 Tom mar Drive Fair Oaks, CA 95628-5130 

• BG James H. Phillips 6039 Zircon Avenue Alta Loma, CA 91701-2739 

• L TC Bill F. Pierce 6042 Rosemont Drive Huntington Beach, CA 92647-5527 

• COL James R. Pitcher 9612 Gerald Avenue Sepulveda, CA 91343-2603 

• COL James B. Price, Jr . 11 Holly Ridge Road Pisgah Forest, NC 28768-9520 

• COL Albert J. Rasch , Jr . 575 Anton Blvd, Fir 3 Costa Mesa, CA 92626-7169 

• BG Joseph G. Rebman 6301 Farineila Drive Huntington Beach , CA 92647-4221 

• COL Robert H. Reynolds 21117 Nortlwiew Drive Walnut, CA 91789-2023 

• COL Banner P. Rice 13 De la Vega Circle Hot Springs Village, AR 71909-6009 

• L TC Alan Robbins 455 E. Ocean Blvd . #504 Long Beach, CA 90802-4949 
SGM James E. Rochelle 858 E. 104th Street Los Angeles, CA 90002-3253 

• L TC G. A. Romandy 1790 N. Warbler Place Orange, CA 92867-8416 
SGM Larry Romano 3125 Saint Thomas Way Bakersfield, CA 93306-4563 

• COL Charles H. Rosenthal 818 Gretna Green Way Los Angeles, CA 90049-5249 

• COL James Rowe 10102 Ludwig Street Villa Park, CA 92861-4309 

• CSM William R. Sanders PO Box 1189, Sanders Farms Vinita, OK 74301 -1189 

• COL Theodore E. Sazzmann 14627 Huston Street Sherman Oaks, CA 91403-1642 

• COL Michael H. Schirm 99 Skyline Drive Burbank, CA 91501-1129 

• COL William R. Seaver 63 La Crescenta Drive Camarillo , CA 93010-8408 

• COL Paul G. Seehusen 10667 Cranks Road Culver City, CA 90230-5428 

• BG Darel R. Sievers 737 Calle Punta Thousand Oaks, CA 91360-6123 

• L TC Earl Sinks, Jr. 10655 Camarillo Street North Hollywood, CA 91602-1403 

• L TC Robert A. Smirl 543 Calle Monterey San Dimas, CA 91773-3943 



• MAJ Hamilton C. Smyth 23259 Maple Street Newhall , CA 91321-3518 
• COL Terry L. Stacy 9749 Ashworth Drive Richmond, VA 23236-1633 
• L TC Roland L. Stewart, Jr. 3364 Punta Alta Unit 3A Laguna Hills, CA 92652-2866 
• L TC Robert H. Stratman 28128 Pacific Cst Hwy #100 Malibu , CA 90265-3933 
• COL Laurence J. Stuppy 637 N. Wilcox Ave. Unit 1 B Los Angeles, CA 90004 
• COL Dale Swanson 6526 Crystal Springs Dr. San Jose, CA 95120-4615 
• L TC Earle D. Sweeney 3209 Conata Street Duarte, CA 91010-1652 
• MAJ John J. Tappe 24705 Pappas Road Ramona, CA 92065-4913 
• BG Robert D. Upp 341 Pacific Avenue Solana Beach, CA 92075-1147 
• COL H. Peter Velasco 1310 Basinbrook Drive North Las Vegas, NV 89030-7848 
• COL Arthur T. Vikander 195 Wagon Wheel Road Palm Desert, CA 92211-3790 
• COL Gordon H. Wallace 402 ½ Palos Verdes Blvd. Redondo Beach, CA 90277-6514 
• L TC Jack Wear 4630 Canyon Park Lane Laverne, CA 91750-1864 
• COL Minor K. White 250 Ledroit Street Laguna Beach , CA 92651-1347 
• L TC Paul W. Wims 1630 Neil Armstrong St B212 Montebello, CA 90640-2067 
• L TC Donald L. Wirth 1706 Santee River Placentia, CA 92870-2628 
• CW4 Walter H. Woodward 1238 West 123rd Street Los Angeles, CA 90044-1136 
• L TC James T. Wright 23202 Evalyn Avenue Torrance, CA 90505-4437 
• L TC Earl B. Young 533 N. Dogwood Court Brea, CA 92821-2727 
• MAJ John M. Youngstead 1362 Cerritos Drive Laguna Beach, CA 92651-2817 
• COL Raymond J. Zuleski P.O. Box2156 El Segundo, CA 90245-1256 

JH[,o,n,o,1,,a11ry M[,e1mb,eir§ 

Hon. William D. Clark Rm 2E594, The Pentagon Washington, DC 20310-0001 
SSG John R. Crews, CMH 1234 SW 54 th Street, Oklahoma City , OK 73119-6210 
COL Wilfred L. Ebel 901 1 i h Street NW Washington, DC 20006-2503 
COL Roger Files 21229 Westover Circle Riverside, CA 92518-2922 
COL Artis C. Grant 4334 Victoria Park Place Los Angeles, CA 90019 -4211 
MG Daniel C. Helix 1102 Northridge Court Concord, CA 94518-1533 
ADM Bennett S. Sparks 573 Pistachio Place Windsor, CA 92492-8168 
Mrs. Jerry W. Asher 660 Avenida Sevilla #D Laguna Hills, CA 92653-4528 
Mr. Michael Cellura 1122 Campbell St. #2 Glendale, CA 91207-1625 
Mrs. John W . Flory 1491 Rambla Brisa San Marcos, CA 92069-3436 
Mrs. Erle H. Frady 9 Marbella Drive Rancho Mirage, CA 92270-4649 
Mrs. Ray Gorman 15035 Sandy Ridge Road Elizabeth Lake, CA 93532-1310 
Mrs. Chris Hershey P.O. Box 751 Angwin , CA 94508-0751 
Mrs. Sydney J. Hoenig 5901 Lockhurst Drive Woodland Hills, CA 91367-2934 
Mrs. Robert G. Jones P.O. Box 14446 Long Beach, CA 90803-1065 
Mrs. Louis Kaufman 2645 Yellowwood Drive Westlake Village, CA 91361-5561 
Mrs. William J. Martin 1225 North Granada #37 Alhambra , CA 91801-1117 

' 
Mrs. Robert W. Monro 1710 Longfellow Orange, TX 77630-2824 
Mrs. Noel B. Pattinson 21225 Twining Avenue Riverside , CA 92518-2809 
Mrs. Frank Prince 24864 Ollie Way Hemet, CA 92343-1729 
Mrs. Albert W . Seymour 5206 Ledgestone Drive Fort Worth, TX 76132-2021 
Mrs. James H. Sutton 2560 Alicia Place Hemet, CA 92545-1200 
Mrs. John D. Tolin Box 2114 Upland, CA 91785--2114 
Mrs. Michael D. Vaccariello 1318 J Lee Circle Glendale, CA 91208-1730 
Mrs. Edward York, Jr. 1833 Alpine Drive San Marino, CA 91108-2538 
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Lieutertant Cofunel Sims Hamilton 
Lieutenant Cofone£ Hanford C. Ofsen 
Lieutenant Cofunel Joseph M. Quinn 
Cliief Wammt Officer 4 Wiffiam Wifliams 
Lieutenant Cofone[ Ro6ert J. Gilmore 
Brigadier General Haroli£ Diflingftam 
Lieutenant Cofunel Gene Holifer 
Major General Henry K. Keffogg 
Major Rafpfi Luevano 
Lieutertant Cofunel Richard P. Adams 
Lieutenant CofonelAugust F. Kapp 
Cofunel Leslie T. Wefcfi 
Major Patrick]. Hanfon 
Lieutenant Cofunef Jimmy S. Gozawa 
Lieutertant Cofunel Thomas F. Peel 
Cliief Wanrrant Officer 4 Rafpfi W.£ngfer 
Lieutenant Cofunel £6ert Chatham 
Major Jolin W. Wells 
CliiefWarrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Arufreas 

Lieutertant Cofunel Victor £. Burrfiu.s 
Lieutertant Cofone£ Wifliam £. Boe[[ 
Major General Bernyn Fragner 
Lieutenant Cofunel Haroli£ G. Solie 
CofunelJames P. Wampfer 
Major Marcelio A. Vasquez 
Lieutertant Cofunel Jeny Asner 
Brigadier General Albert G. Peterson 
Major General Louis Kaufman 

Lieutenant Cofunef Jofm W. Ffury 
Cofunel Jofm W.King 

Lieutenant Cofunel Haroli£ F. Ke1Ier 
Major Albert W. Seymour 
Cofunel £rfe H. Frrufy, Jr. 

Lieutenant Cofunel Frank C. Cwik 
Cofunel Ricfum:f P. Hanson 

Corporal Thomas A Pope , 
Lieutenant Cofone£ Fred W.Grasso/ · 

CofunelWifliam M. Wafsfi , .· 
Lieutenant Cofunel £cfwardYork, Jr. 

CliiefWarrant Officer 4 Jofm Harrison ; 
Lieutenant Cofunel Michael D.Vaccarie[(o · 

Lieutenant Cofunel sut:nq J. Hoenig '. · 
CliiefWarrant Officer 4 Joseph W. Orozco .. 

Captain Wifliam J. Martin ' 
Lieutertant Cofunel Henry C. Tfiompson ' 

Cofunel Noel B. Pattinson 
Lieutertant Cofunel Walter R. Maxwe[[ 

Major ~ Gomum • · 
Sergeant Major Salvatore A. CeILura \ 

Lieutenant Cofunel Frank Prince 

Major Ro6ert G. Jones :. • 
Lieutenant Cofunel Jolin D. Tolin ' 

Master Sergeant Charfes C. Hockett ' 
Major Milton Peeples • 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ro6ert L. Monro 1 : 

First Sergeant Cliris Hersfuy '. · 
Cofunel James Sutton · 
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